
  
   

    
    

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

   
 

                 
            

                
            

           
         

                
            

           
 

           
               

            
 

 

                
                

       
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  
   

          

   

 

  
  

PLANNING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
Land Use Review Division 

May 24, 2019 

Colorado Department of Transportation 
Environmental Programs Branch 
CDOT Staff Historian 
Attn. Hannah Braun 
2829 W. Howard Pl. 
Denver, CO 80204 

RE:  Section  106 Comment Response  –   CDOT Project STU  M240-156,  Paseo  Road  Bridge  Replacement Project 
Colorado Springs, Colorado 

FILE No.: HPS-19-0008 

  
   

Dear Ms. Braun, 

The City’s Land Use Review Division of the Planning & Community Development Department, in its administration of the 
Certified Local Government obligations for the City, has reviewed the above-mentioned Section 106 solicitation, dated May 15, 
2019, for comments concerning the determinations of eligibility and effect, and notification of De Minimis finding for the Paseo 
Road Bridge Replacement Project in Colorado Springs. The proposed undertaking consists of replacement of the current 
concrete box culvert with a new culvert with wingwalls in the same alignment. Additional ancillary improvements consisting of 
storm drain drainage relocation, permanent and temporary easements, channel grading, and the stockpiling and staging of 
construction materials on the Patty Jewett Municipal Golf Course will also occur under this project. Based on the analysis and 
information provided for the proposed undertaking, staff concurs with the determination of CDOT’s Environmental Programs 
Branch that the project will have no direct or visual adverse effect and agrees with the De Minimis finding. 

Should further information become available or resources identified through coordination with other parties or the 
commencement of construction activities associated with the proposed undertaking, the City requests to be notified to ensure 
further action is not warranted according to applicable local, state and federal regulations. The respectfully requests to 
continue to be a consulting and interested party for the undertaking. 

The City of Colorado Springs is committed to excellent customer service. We would like to hear your comments about the 
service you received during the review of this application and your interaction with our department. Please consider 
completing the survey through Speak UP COS located at                                        
https://coloradosprings.granicusideas.com/surveys/planning-department-customer-service-survey. Your response is 
completely confidential. 

If you have any questions regarding the above sections, please contact me at daniel.sexton@coloradosprings.gov or by phone 
at 719-385-5366. 

Sincerely, 

Daniel Sexton, AICP 
Senior Planner 

C: City Planning File: HPS-19-0008 
Chris Staley – letter via e-mail 
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